Indiana University Kokomo
Staff Council Minutes
April 25, 2008

Members Present:  Marsha Shaw, Anna Kiser, Cheryl Little, Nancy Land, Linda Bielewicz, Nicole Houston, Debbie Carlson, Shirley Sellers, Susan Wilson, Cathy Archer, Eva Howe,  Joyce Webb, Marcia Reynolds, Gail Daggett, and Tara Halbrook
Marsha Shaw called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

Treasurer’s Report:  Cheryl Little reported the following account balances:
University account - $11,561.19, Foundation - $782.44, and Scholarship - $34,125.96.

COMMITTEE UPDATES - 
Water Bottles for Commencement:  Tara Halbrook reported there will be an extra table with the EMT’s at the back of the lot to sell water.  The Orientation Leaders have volunteered to sell the water.  We will need a cash box with change.  Cheryl Little will provide this.  It was decided that we would have about 700 in attendance.  She asked that members bring in coolers for them to ice the bottles Monday night.  She plans to ask Andrea in Food Services for ice.  Nancy Land will check with the Chancellor to make sure we can sell water outside Havens if it rains.  Please let Tara know if you can help distribute the water on Commencement day.

Spirit Award:  Nancy Land brought up for discussion whether or not we want to continue with the “Spirit Award”.   After debating this issue, Nancy made the motion to eliminate this award.  The motion was seconded by Cheryl Little and the members voted in favor of the motion.

Instead of giving the Spirit Award, Tara Halbrook made the motion that officers be paid a stipend at the end of their year of service.  Amounts to be paid are: President - $100.00, Vice President - $75.00, Secretary - $50.00 and Treasurer - $50.00.  The motion was seconded by Cathy Archer and the members voted in favor of the motion.

Upcoming Elections:  Marsha Shaw announced that it will be time for Staff Council members to vote on new officers.  She asked that the Nomination Committee submit a call for nominations.  We will not have a meeting in May due to her trip to England.  We will vote at the next meeting in June.

Staff Appreciation Luncheon:  Shirley Sellers reported that they now have enough people planning to attend the event.  The committee plans to contact the night shift about having pizza delivered for them.

Craft Show:  Cathy Archer reported that the Craft Show Committee has met a couple of times and they now have 70 applicants.  If you know anyone who would like to participate, they can acquire an application from our website.

New Business:  Marsha Shaw inquired if we had any other members graduating besides Kathy Coppola.  She requested that Cheryl Little purchase the graduation gift for Kathy from Staff Council.

With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m.


























Submitted: 05/02/08
Anna Kiser
Staff Council Secretary
 
